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REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
TUESDAY APRIL 19, 2022
7:00 P.M. CITY HALL
I. CALL TO ORDER by Mayor Wise.
II. ROLL CALL: Seven council members present; Ankenbrand, Eyrich, Ferrell, Florek, Lawson, Porth and Richards were present.  Garrett was absent. 
III. APPROVAL OF AGENDA-Motion to approve by Ankenbrand second by Lawson.  Agenda approved 7-0.
IV. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING-Motion to approve by Florek and seconded by Eyrich.  Minutes approved 7-0.
V. PAYMENT OF BILLS-Motion to approve made by Richards seconded by Ankenbrand.  Roll call vote 7-0 approved payment of bills.
VI. NO PRESENTATIONS
VII. NO PETITIONS TO COUNCIL
VIII. NO PUBLIC COMMENT
IX. REPORT OF OFFICERS
a) Ankenbrand reported the emergency siren at 6th St and Elm is being repaired.
b) Eyrich had nothing to report.
c) Ferrell presented an ordinance to amend Nuisance Ordinance 8.12.030.  She made the motion to adopt Ordinance 2022-10 with a second by Lawson.  Roll call vote was 7-0 to adopt Ordinance 2022-10.  Ferrell also reported that clean-up of 704 E Elm is scheduled to begin April 21st.  Ferrell also made a motion to adopt the Fireworks Ordinance 2022-11.  This is the first step required to allow sales and tax     revenue for the city.   Eyrich seconded the motion.  Roll call vote was taken.  Fireworks Ordinance 2022-11 was approved 7-0.
d)  Florek reported that the Washington St. Sewer project is ongoing.
e) Garrett absent.
f) Lawson reported that the city is waiting on Grant Township to sign on to the Fire Protection agreement.  She also stated that the girls' softball has requested funding help from the city in replacing the fence.
g) Porth presented the budget for the 2023 fiscal year.  He made the motion to approve the budget with a second from Florek.  The budget includes an increase in dispatch fees and 5% increase in sewer and water rates.  Roll call vote taken and the budget was approved 7-0.
h) Richards had nothing to report.
X. NO COMMUNICATIONS
XI. UNFINISHED BUSINESS-No update on the status of the Essex and Coffee Cup properties.
XII. NEW BUSINESS- A settlement agreement with Theodore and Donna Huber was presented in a motion from Eyrich.  The Hubers will agree not to de-annex the property that is a contiguous line from the city limits to the landfill if the city agrees to pay for the city’s portion of the tax on the property.  Richards seconded the motion.  Roll call vote.  The agreement was approved unanimously by all seven council members present.
XIII. MAYOR COMMENT-Mayor Wise named Aldermen Porth and Florek to the Police Pension Board.  The other members are Sgt Quentin Morgan, Officer Anthony Linares and retired police officer Steve Bane.
Mayor would like to have names for the Citizen Advisory Committee by the next council meeting.
A discussion on water-flow meters was heard.  Some residents have requested that the program be reinstated that would allow residents to deduct their outdoor garden and pool use sewage fee to be deducted from their water bill.
City ordinances do not allow “Tiny Homes”.  A discussion on this may be forthcoming.
Bids for the demolition of 105-107 E Main will be opened April 25 at 3:00 p.m.
XIV. NO EXECUTIVE SESSION
XV. Ferrell moved to adjourn seconded by Ankenbrand.  Council voted to adjourn 7-0.
Gail Lane, City Clerk
